Representatives of the trade unions of culture present at the EPSU Regional Conference, 2-4 June 2015 concluded that employees active in the cultural sectors of the Central European region suffer discrimination. Such discrimination is even more present in salaries. The primary reason is an approach present in politics and economics that does not consider employees active in the field as ones creating economic value. Thus, politics is trying to prompt to public thinking that financing a network of cultural institutions is unjustified and expensive. Trade union representatives present at the conference, however, used international studies to substantiate their opinion that none of these statements are true. Museum, library, cultural community and archival services cannot, and, actually, should not be maintained without networks of institutions. Providing for befitting salaries to people active in this field is the task of the state that manages taxpayers’ money. The notion of value creation in culture and an equal access to cultural goods can only be provided for by adequately trained and paid public employees. 

Therefore, the representatives of the trade unions present call upon the governments of Central Europe to foster the development of public culture in the region with an eye to our common Central European heritage and traditions. They further call upon them to guarantee the collective rights of employees of systems of institutions that nurture the traditions of national cultures and develop their heritage by way of collective agreements. They demand the commencement of real, high (government) and middle (area) level interest reconciliation negotiations in line with ILO guidelines that consider the practicing of collective rights indispensable to practicing democratic rights!
Only consumers of culture can have a strong national identity. A Central European identity and democratic society can only be born through the cooperation of nations with strong cultural identities. Thus, it is in the best interest of every Central European government to support people working in the field of cultural services, to put a greater emphasis on appreciating them better in financial terms and to guarantee their collective rights. 
As it is also echoed in the slogan of the Trade Union of Culture of Hungary: 
No libraries - no equal opportunities
No museums - no national memory
No archives - no authentic national past

No culture - no nation.
